

Rotary Club of Pearl River, P.O. Box 252, Pearl River, NY 10965
District 7210 - Region 8, Zone 32, Club #4982 - Charter Date December 12, 1935
www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

John Buonadonna, President – 2012 -2013 "Peace Through Service"

Rotary Club Of Pearl River

Board of Directors

John Buonadonna President

James Murphy President Elect

George Westphal Vice President

Dorothy Filoramo Secretary

> Larry Vergine Treasurer

Carol McGrath Past President

Robert Simon President Emeritus

Peter Bellhouse Director

Doreen Buonadonna Director

Barbara Kohlhausen Director

Kate Raffa Director

Jim Stewart Director

Ex Officio PDG Jeffrey Keahon Rotary Meeting Greenhouse Café – Pearl River, New York Date: January 3, 2013

Pledge:

Vice-President Jim Murphy

Invocation:

Dr. Ed Fisher

Guests and Visiting Rotarians:

Mark Griffith introduced his guest Lauren Griffith his daughter.

Birthdays:



Carol McGrath announced the following birthdays:

1. January 5 Chris Smith

2. Bruce Bond

3. January 6 Ed Grant

Chris Smith joyously led the club in the singing of "Happy Birthday!"

Anniversaries:

No Anniversaries

Announcements:

1. Vice-President Jim Murphy announced that President John Buonadonna sends his regrets that he could not attend the meeting. John is having tests done for abdominal pain experienced over the long weekend.



- 2. Vice-President Murphy announced the "Re-Gifting" Party scheduled for January 23rd at the Greenhouse Café. The party starts at 6:30 and costs \$25.00 per person. Vice-President Murphy reminded everyone that this party is the clubs once a year fundraiser for Polio Plus.
- 3. Fundraising Chairman Ray Coyle announced the Annual Super Bowl fundraiser. Purchase of a box will be a cost of \$100.00 each. Half the monies raised will be go to the club and the other half will be paid back in prizes. Every score change is a winner. To clarify any questions regarding what constitutes a pay-out, Ray further explained that **every** score change is a winner.
- 4. Director Barbara Kohlhausen announced that the next Board Meeting will be held Tuesday, January 8, 2013 at 6:00 at the Greenhouse Café.
- 5. Director Kohlhausen also announced that there will be a fellowship event on Tuesday, January 15, 2013.

Queen of Hearts:

The deck is smaller as the Eight of Spades has been released!





Happy Bucks:

Many Happy Rotarians, Many Happy Bucks! Happy Bucks were hi-lited by Jim Trojan's announcement that he had received checks from Robert Bergman from the Pearl River Highway School Class of 1962 to the Scholarship Foundation totaling \$30,450.00.

Program:

Vice-President Murphy invited new members to introduce themselves **a**s there was no program this day. (Crickets!)

Vice-President Murphy asked that we keep Ron Beckerle and John Buonadonna in our prayers.

Four-way Test:

Jeffrey Keahon